
 

THE DEAN’S LETTER TO MEMBERS 
 

Where has the summer gone?  I blinked, and it was here and gone!  I hope everyone has had a wonderful time 
and have been able to take some time to relax. 
 
This week, we present our Pipe Organ Encounter Plus occurs, August 7-12, and 14 participants mainly from 
the region will be taking place. On Tuesday, August 9 at 8:00 PM at All Saints Episcopal Church (8787 River 
Road, Richmond), Carina Brackin will play a recital as part of the programming, and the group will also join 
Grace Covenant Presbyterian Church’s (1627 Monument Ave, Richmond)  Christopher Martin for his recital 
on August 10 at 7:00 PM.  On Friday at 10:30 AM, the participants will offer a concluding recital at 
Second Baptist Church (9614 River Rd.).  All are welcome to attend any of these recitals, and you can find 
the entire schedule below in this newsletter.  A hearty thanks to Kenna Payne and Stephen Henley for 

coordinating the POE+, and to the teachers for their important work!   
 
Pipe Organ Encounters are some of the Guild’s most important work, laying the groundwork for the future of our shared profession.  What 
are some other ways that we can do this at the chapter level?  Are there church/chapter partnerships that might be developed for the long 
term, such as an Organ Scholar program?  What other educational opportunities could we offer?  What other organizations could we partner 
with?  This is important stuff, and we all can make a different in small, but meaningful ways.    
 
Finally, we are looking forward to our first event of the Chapter’s program year, with our Member’s Recital and Dinner at Bon Air 
United Methodist on Monday, September 19.  Dinner is at 6:00 PM, and the recital at 7:00 PM.  Kathy Toole, Stan Baker, Charles 
Lindsey and Daniel Sañez will play the Schantz organ in an hour-long program that will include the Installation of Officers.   Stay tuned for 
dinner details in the September newsletter.   

 
Scott Hayes, MM 
Dean 
shayes@allsaintsrichmond.org  
804.288.7811 ext. 108 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July/August 2022 



Executive Committee Meeting Notes 
June 29, 2022 – All Saints Episcopal Church (and via Zoom) 

 
Scott Hayes welcomed Robert Baird, Jason Brown, and Tim Hall as new Executive Committee members, and thanked outgoing members 
Jackie Bitler-Row, Landry Duvall, Joel Kumro, and Carina Brackin for their service. 
 
Kenna Payne presented Chapter Financial Statements through 6/30/22.  Dues revenue stands at 100% of the budgeted amounts.  Stock 
market swings have taken a toll on the investment account (net YTD loss of $5,593).  She also presented a financial report for the Organ 
Repertoire Recital Series. Fund raising has been strong, and revenue exceeded expenses for the 12 months ending 6/30/22. 
 
Kenna Payne presented the proposed chapter budget for FYE 6/30/23.  Budget amounts are based on activity levels of the chapter and 
amounts from the just-completed year.  She also presented the proposed budget for the Organ Repertoire Recital Series for FYE 6/30/23.  
Four recitals are planned. 
 
Kenna Payne provided an update on the POE+ session scheduled for August 7-12, 2022. There are 13 participants registered, with 2 more 
in process. There will be daily workshops in the morning, with lessons and practice time in the afternoon and evening. Additional teachers 
are still being sought. 
 
Scott Hayes and Zach Bultemeier, Program Committee Chair, presented plans for chapter programs for September 2022 – May 2023. 
 

• Dinner, Members' Recital, Officer Installation September 19 - Dinner 6pm, Recital 7pm - Bon Air United Methodist Church 
• French Style Dinner preceding Johann Vexo Recital October 28 - Dinner 6pm. Recital 7:30pp - River Road Church 
• Nicole Keller Recital & Masterclass November 11 - Recital 7:30pm with Reception - All Saints Church 
• November 12 - Masterclass 10am - All Saints Church 
• Scott Dettra Recital December 10 - Part One 7pm with Reception, December 11 - Part Two 2pm – St. James Church 
• "Not Only in February" Jason Brown January 17 - Dinner 6pm, Program 7pm - First Presbyterian Church 

A Survey of Music from the Black church experience for the liturgical year 
• Meet the Composer: Adolphus Hailstork February 6 - Program 7pm - Second Baptist Church 
• Max Reger's Compositions for Liturgical Use – March 14 (tentative) 
• Caroline Robinson Organ Recital April 14 - Recital 7:30pm - St. Mary's Episcopal Church 
• Organ Scholarship Recital and Dinner May 9 - 6pm Dinner, 7pm Program - St. Matthew's Episcopal Church 

 
Plans are still underway for establishing a “Mentoring” Task Force. 
 
Application and audition requirements for the Chapter Scholarship Program were presented and discussed.  There are currently three 
interested students.  
 
To provide better support to the committees, each “Member-at-Large” will function as a “liaison” to one of the committees (program, 
membership, communication, education, etc.).  They will sit in on committee meetings and communicate updates to the Executive 
Committee. 
 

The Richmond AGO is on FACEBOOK. 
 
Stay connected with Richmond AGO members and notices of meetings, recitals, and other events through the chapter's official 
Facebook page. Look for us on Facebook: Richmond Chapter - American Guild of Organists, or go to the Richmond AGO 
web page www.richmondago.org and click on the Facebook icon.  

 
FOR PHOTOGRAPHS AND ORGAN SPECIFICATIONS OF CENTRAL VIRGINIA CHURCHES, PLEASE VISIT 

The Churches Of Virginia  
Web Site Available at  

www.ChurchesOfVirginia.org  
 



POE+ UPDATE 
 
(Editor’s note – since this newsletter isn’t coming out until early August, some of the information below may be out of date, but there may still be help needed for the 
POE+, so you can certainly check with Steve and Kenna if you are around and looking to volunteer!) 
 
STILL LOOKING 
 
We are down to about 5 weeks to go before the start of the POE+ event that our chapter is hosting. We still have some ways that the 
chapter membership can help.  As of now we have 12 confirmed and registered participants, with 2 more that we have been told are going 
to register. The registration deadline is (was?) July 1st, so we will know the final number soon. 
 
The schedule is pretty well set, and we’ve got a variety of workshops, an organ crawl, and a visit to an organ building shop planned in 
addition to the daily lessons. The student recital at the week’s end will be held on Friday morning, August 12 at 10:30 AM at Second 
Baptist Church.  All members of the chapter are invited to this recital, and we hope many of you will attend to support not only the 
participants, but also the POE+ program in general. Watch for the final location and time. 
 
We’re enclosing a copy of the summary schedule, as it exists today, 6/24/22.  The event will be based at the Holiday Inn Express at the 
corner of Gaskins Road and Mayland Avenue in the west end (just north of I-64, using exit 180). Daily breakfast and the morning 
workshops, as well as a few other meals, will be held at the hotel.  Our greatest need at this time is for volunteers. Here are some of the 
specifics volunteering tasks for which we need help. Note that the POE+ requires that all participants and volunteers have received all 
COVID vaccines and will need to provide a copy of such. Additionally, all required masking and social distancing requirements of the 
churches, restaurants, etc., must be followed. 
 
REGISTRATION – Participants will start arriving that Sunday afternoon, 8/7/22, and all who have checked in will be leaving from there 
to St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church for their Celtic and Compline services, with dinner there between the services. We need someone to 
help set up the registration table, check people in, and to stay with the registration table until all have checked in. This will probably be 
from 2 PM to 8 PM. 
 
“GO-FERS” – Because the participant group will be moving back and forth to multiple venues, individually and together, we’ll be having 
catered lunches prepared for several of the meals. If the food is ordered at Publix, Ukrops, Great Garden, etc., it will need to be picked up 
at the ordered location and delivered to the lunch venue, set up for the meal, and cleaned up after the meal. We are finalizing those meals 
and locations. The go-fer is always invited to share in the meal he/she is delivering. 
 
DRIVERS – Some of the participants will not have a car in town, or might not be willing to drive other participants in their own car. So, 
we may need volunteers to drive participants to and from lessons or other events. We are still waiting on complete information from the 
participants, so this will be among the last arrangements we finalize. You will need to provide a copy of (a) a valid Virginia driver’s license, 
(b) current vehicle registration, and (c) proof of current insurance coverage. If you are willing to drive, knowing that the need is flexible, 
wonderful! Because this volunteer role might be alone in a car with a sole participant, the AGO requires that the volunteer 
undergo a background check and complete an online anti-sexual harassment training (all teachers and the co-directors will 
have to do this, too). If you can help with this, let Steve know right away, so the appropriate process can be started as soon as 
possible. 
 
JOINERS – We invite you to join the group for the some of the afternoon and evening events, if space allows. This would be a chance to 
welcome these participants to Richmond and provide a few faces and names for them to get to know. Please us know if you’re interested. 
 
EATERS and SOCIAL BUTTERFLIES – We invite chapter members to join us for the daily breakfast (Monday – Friday, at the hotel) 
and/or the non-restaurant lunches or dinners. Let us know which you will attend and we’ll add you to the list.  
 
EQUIPMENT – The hotel’s conference room doesn’t have any equipment for us to use. Could someone loan us a keyboard and / or a 
white board and easel for a workshop on Wednesday morning, 8/10/22, please? The workshop starts at 7:45 AM at the hotel. We can 
speak with you about getting it/them and setting them up. 
 
Don’t forget that monetary gifts also support this program. Any amount will help, and contributors will be recognized in the event’s 
program, and in the September newsletter. Checks should be made payable to the Richmond Chapter of the AGO (with a memo on 
the check for “POE+”) and mailed to P.O. Box 8644, Richmond, VA 23226. All contributions are tax-deductible. 
 
PIPE ORGAN ENCOUNTERS PLUS 
For all levels of experience, aged 19 or more 
Sunday, August 7 through Friday, August 12, 2022 
 
Steve Henley, Co-Director  stephenhenley044@gmail.com 
Kenna Payne, Co-Director  kennajohnp@aol.com 



AGO	–	Richmond,	VA	
POE+	event	

August	7	–	12,	2022	
SUMMARY	SCHEDULE	

	
Date	
Start	 Description	(details)	
Sunday,	August	7,	2022	
2:00	 Registration	at	hotel	
5:00	 Travel	
5:30	 Worship	-	Celtic	service,	St.	Stephen’s	Episcopal	
6:30	 Group	dinner	
8:00	 Worship	-	Compline	service,	St.	Stephen’s	
Episcopal	
9:00	 Return	to	hotel	
	
Monday,	August	8,	2022	
7:00	 Breakfast	(at	hotel)	
7:45	 Workshops	(at	hotel)	
8:45	 Travel		
9:15	 Lessons	and	practice	time	(at	churches)	
12:30	 Travel	
1:00	 Group	lunch	
2:00	 Travel	to	/	visit	with	organbuilder	/	return	
6:00	 Dinner	&	Evening	on	your	own	
	
Tuesday,	August	9,	2022	
7:00	 Breakfast	(at	hotel)	
7:45	 Workshops	(at	hotel)	 	
8:45	 Travel		
9:15	 Lessons	and	practice	time	(at	churches)	
12:30	 Travel		
1:00	 Group	lunch	
2:00	 Workshops	–	private	homes	
6:30	 Group	dinner	
8:00	 Recital	/	masterclass	
10:00	 Return	to	hotel	
Wednesday,	August	10,	2022	
7:00	 Breakfast	(at	hotel)	
7:45	 Workshops	(at	hotel)	
8:45	 Travel		
9:15	 Lessons	and	practice	time	(at	churches)	
12:30	 Group	lunch	
2:00	 Organ	Crawl	(TBD)	
5:00	 Travel	
5:30	 Group	dinner	
7:00	 August	Musicales	concert	/	reception	–	Chris	
Martin	at	Grace	Covenant	Presbyterian	
10:00	 Return	to	hotel	
	

Thursday.	August	11,	2022	
7:00	 Breakfast	(at	hotel)	
7:45	 Workshops	(at	hotel)	 	
8:45	 Travel		
9:15	 Lessons	and	practice	time	(at	churches)	
12:30	 Travel	
1:00	 Group	lunch	
2:00	 Workshops	(at	church)	
6:00	 Travel	
6:30	 Group	Dinner	
8:00	 New	organ	demonstration	–	Cathedral	of	the	
Sacred	Heart	
	
Friday,	August	12,	2022	
7:00	 Breakfast	and	check-out	(at	hotel)	
7:45	 Travel		
8:15	 Warm-up	and	recitals	
10:30				Recital	–	2nd	Baptist	Church	
12:30	 Group	Lunch	
2:00	 Departure	
	

	
	
	
NOTE	–	Some	of	the	arrangements	have	not	been	finalized.	Schedule,	locations,	churches	subject	to	change	without	notice.	



CHAPTER LIFE UPDATES 
If you have news to share, please contact Chapter Life Coordinator Donald Traser at donald.traser@gmail.com or call at 804-644-0888. 

 
Several of our chapter members and/or spouses have had health issues in recent months.  Dick Stafford, now home, has been in the hospital 
and would appreciate hearing from you.  Jackie Bitler-Row’s husband, Steve, is receiving hospice care at their residence.  She, too, would 
appreciate words of encouragement. 
 
We offer our congratulations to Michael Gaines who became the organist at the Hatcher Memorial Church, effective July 3. 
 
This was received from Tom Bailey: “Suddenly, I feel short. I am so happy for, and proud of this young man, William Bullock. He is a 
product of Reveille, influenced by Cathy Armistead, Daniel Banke, and evidently me. He has been the Richmond AGO Chapter Scholarship 
Student the last two years. A consummate musician on piano, violin, handbells, and now, organ. He was just accepted into SMU and will be 
a student of Stephan Engels beginning in September. I am not his organ teacher. That is nobly handled by Patricia Schrock. I just throw 
pointers his way, especially service playing sort of stuff.   A great thing for Richmond AGO and Reveille UMC.  This photo was Good Friday, 
hence black attire.” 
 
Most recently, we extend our sympathy to Paul Honaker, whose mother, Hazel Virginia Honaker, died on July 5 at the age of 104!  Paul 
commented that she was never in a car accident, though she was involved in two buggy accidents as a child! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pictured above, left: Michael Gaines; Above, right: William Bullock (left) and Tom Bailey (right) 
 
*Richmond, Va. May 17, 2022* A discussion, “So My Diapason Sounds Like a Fog Horn,” included remarks by (l to r in photo) Bill Van 
Pelt, Bruce Stevens, David Storey, Grant Hellmers, and Scott Hayes, all of whom have long involvement with organ building. They presented 
varying artistic approaches to organ voicing, how to begin the conversation with church leaders when improvements are needed, and 
answered questions at the Chapter meeting and dinner held at Ginter Park Presbyterian Church. Scholarship recipient William Bullock played 
a 20-minute recital for the chapter which supported his organ study with member Patricia Schrock. – Report by Bill Van Pelt 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo of panel (above, left) by Duane Toole; photo of William Bullock and Patricia Schrock (above, right) by Bill Van Pelt. 
 
JULY/AUGUST RICHMOND AGO BIRTHDAYS 
 

Margie Heath - 7/6 
Anastasia Gross - 7/9 
Paul Honaker - 7/10 
JoAnna Hoppe - 7/10 
Jacqueline Bitler - 7/12 
Jane Hohn - 7/13 

David Purdy - 7/20 
Robert Baird - 7/21 
Ed Schutt - 7/23 
Martin Davenport - 7/24 
Lois Broadwater - 7/17 
Mary Ellen Balarzs - 7/20 

Bob Mayo - 8/1 
David Starzer - 8/1 
Christian Ochillo - 8/2 
Tyler Steffet - 8/4 
Jeannine Uzel - 8/5 
Timothy Hall - 8/6 

Gianna Gibson - 8/12 
Christopher Martin - 8/23 
Warren Mitchell - 8/26 
Suzanne Krauss - 8/28 
 

Don't see your name on the list? Your ONCARD profile might be lacking your birthdate. To add your birthdate to your file, either logon to ONCARD and update 
your information, or contact Bruce Stevens, the chapter's registrar, at bbstevens@erols.com.  



AROUND THE TOWN 
 

If you have events coming up, please send them by the 15th of the previous month to the editor at ryan.tibbetts@gmail.com.   
 

GRACE COVENANT PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
Please see the flyer on p. 9 of the current Stoplist for the schedule of August Musicale performances at Grace Covenant. 
 

OVATION! 
The newly-organized chorus of Richmond, OVATION!, will present its first concert on Sunday, August 21, 2022 at 4:00 P.M. at the 
Huguenot Road Baptist Church, 10525 W. Huguenot Road in N. Chesterfield.  The 70-voice chorus will be under the direction of Paul 
Honaker with accompanists Robert Ford and Christopher Martin. The guest soloist will be Lisa Edwards-Burrs, Professor of Voice at 
Longwood University.  A donation will be accepted following the concert with all proceeds going to the American Red Cross International 
Relief Fund for the ongoing crisis in Ukraine. 

POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
Listings in this column appear for a maximum of 90 days and then are removed unless an extension is requested. When a listing is removed, 
therefore, it does not necessarily mean that the position has been filled. To submit a listing, please contact our Referral Service Director, 
Betty Girardeau, at bettyg@redfamiliar.com and phone 804-647-0825  
 
REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH 
9400 Redbridge Road, Chesterfield, VA, 23226 
Seeking part-time organist/choir director (Coordinator of Traditional Music) for one 8:30 AM Sunday service and weekly rehearsals with the 
adult choir, monthly rehearsal with the handbell choir, and occasional rehearsals with brass players. Special services Christmas Eve and Day 
and Thanksgiving Eve. Coordinate with the Coordinator of Contemporary Music to provide support for weddings, funerals, and other 
programs. Casavant two manual organ. Interested candidates should have a Bachelor’s degree in organ or church music and have at least five 
years experience leading worship in a liturgical setting. They should also be proficient in computer and internet technology. Salary $29,500 
per year. Vacation weeks based on tenure. Other benefits include sick leave, retirement/pension, book and music allowance, and dues to 
professional organizations. This position may become full-time with expanded administrative responsibilities. Interested parties should 
submit questions and or a resume to Kristen Jung, HR Coordinator via email at kjung@redeemerric.org or by phone at 804-272-7973. 
 
HICKORY NECK EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
8300 Richmond Road, Toano, VA, 23168 
Seeking part-time Minister of Music/organist for two Sunday morning services and one weekly Parish choir rehearsal. Special services during 
Lent, Easter, and Christmas. Parish choir is augmented during the academic year by four choral scholars from the College of William and 
Mary who do not rehearse with the adult choir at their mid-week rehearsal. Woodberry/Trupiano two manual tracker organ. Interested 
candidates should be familiar with simplified Anglican chant and plainsong. Salary range is $30,000 to $34,000 annually. Interested candidates 
should contact Robin Axness at the church by phone at 757-566-0276 or by email at raxness@hickoryneck.org.  More information about the 
church may be found at their website www.hickoryneck.org. 
 
GRACE COVENANT PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
1627 Monument Avenue, Richmond, VA, 23219 
Seeking Alto Section Leader and Tenor/Baritone Section Leader (the current tenor section leader is able to sing either bass or tenor, so 
we will consider a candidate to fill either position) for the Chancel Choir. Singers should possess strong singing and sight-reading skills. 
Annual commitment is Sunday mornings, September through May, as well as weekly choir rehearsals. Additional services include the annual 
Candlelight Carol Service, Christmas Eve, and Maundy Thursday. Compensation is $100/week ($50 rehearsal/$50 service) with an annual 
salary c. $4,600. Contact Christopher Martin, Director of Music, at martin@gcpcrva.org for more information. 
 
SECOND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
5 N. Fifth Street, Richmond, VA, 23219 
Seeking part-time organist for one Sunday morning service, other special services as scheduled, funerals (no added extra compensation), 
weddings and their rehearsals ( with additional compensation), accompanying the Adult Choir in worship and rehearsals, and 
accompanying the Children’s Choir as needed. Two manual Noack organ in the sanctuary and a five stop tracker action Von Bekerath 
organ in the chapel. Applicants should have a minimum of five years experience as a church musician and possess consummate abilities in 
service playing, sight reading, open score reading, and the performance of organ literature. The ability to improvise is desirable, but not 
required. A degree in organ performance or church music is desirable but not required. Salary range $35,000 per year commensurate with 
qualifications. Benefits include paid vacation and continuing education allowance. A full job description can be found on the church 
website at www.2presrichmond.org. Interested candidates should mail a resume, cover letter covering experience, three examples of 
bulletins showing titles and composers of organ repertoire offered at those services, and three references to 
organistsearch@2presrichmond.org. Contact Jeff Riehl (jriehl@richmond.edu), Director of Music, for additional information. 
 



POSITIONS AVAILABLE, continued 
 
HUGUENOT ROAD BAPTIST CHURCH 
10525 West Huguenot Road, North Chesterfield, VA 23235 
Seeking part-time organist/music assistant to provide worship leadership from the organ for congregational services of worship (11:00 AM 
Sundays) with rehearsals beginning one hour prior; accompany Chancel Choir rehearsals on Wednesday evenings; provide music for other 
seasonal services; provide assistance (conducting, leadership & administration) in support of music ministry; may be engaged separately for 
funerals and weddings. The position will report directly to the Pastor for Music & Worship. Two manual 30-rank Reuter pipe organ. Salary 
$20,000.00 per annum. Interested candidates should email michellegraham91@gmail.com. 
 
BEULAH UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
6930 Hopkins Road, North Chesterfield, VA, 23234 
Seeking full time Director of Music Ministries(organist/director)  for two Sunday services, and the rehearsing and directing of three vocal 
choirs and one handbell choir.  Special services Ash Wednesday, Maundy Thursday, Community Thanksgiving, Christmas Eve, and annual 
cantatas.  Successful applicant must be a qualified organist and possess a desire to recruit and encourage participation in music ministries.  
Applicants should have professional training in choral direction and demonstrated success in developing church music ministries.  Allen 
Master Design Series 3 manual digital organ with smart MIDI an Smart Recorder.  Yearly salary $35,000 with paid sick leave, paid vacation, 
retirement, medical insurance, professional dues, and continuing education.   Qualified applicants should send a cover letter, resume, and 
three references to Beulah United Methodist Church, Attn:  Pastor Donald Gibson,  P.O. Box 37098, North Chesterfield, Va, 23234 or via 
email to don@beulahumc.org.   They may also be submitted through the church website at www.beulahumc.org/employment.    
 
ASHLAND CHRISTIAN CHURCH (Disciples of Christ) 
301 S. James Street, Ashland, VA 23005 
Seeking part-time Organist for weekly Sunday morning worship service and special services Ash Wednesday, Maundy Thursday, and 
Christmas Eve. Assist Choir Director with weekly adult choir rehearsal. We have an 11-Rank Wicks Pipe Organ. Proficiency in organ and 
piano preferred. Church is currently in-person and live streamed. Compensation is $10,000.00 per year (negotiable) with 2 weeks paid 
vacation. Interested candidates should send cover letter and resume to Barbara Boor, Personnel Committee Chair – bboor@comcast.net. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



SUBSTITUTES 
  
The persons listed below have indicated a desire to be called for substituting at church services. No specific qualifications are implied by 
their inclusion on this list. The employer is responsible for determining that a substitute will adequately meet the needs of the 
church. Questions should be addressed to Betty Girardeau. If you no longer wish to be included on the substitute list, please ask that your 
name be removed from the list by emailing Betty Girardeau at bettyg@redfamiliar.com or by phone at 804-647-0825.  
  
Substitutes Available for All Services and Events   
Campbell, Mary      804-337-3935 (cell)      maryecampbell@comcast.net  
Chenault, Raymond  404-368-7113     rchenaultduo@gmail.com  
Crean, Marianne   804-360-2976     creanm@stcva.org    
Edison, Peter   804-755-4828     judgepce@yahoo.com 
Freude, Sharon      804-353-4683             freudemusic@earthlink.net   
French, Agnes   757-345-6355 (Williamsburg area)   jpk.alf@cox.net   
Grant, Cathy      434-293-0617  (Charlottesville, VA)     mclgrant@centurylink.net  
Heath, Margie K.   804- 730-2196 (home) 804-387-6948 (cell)  mbtwig@aol.com    
Hudson, Teresa   804-245-0827     hudsonrt@alumni.vcu.edu  
Kerschbaumer, Evelyn    804-744-3147             elkersch@aol.com   
 Moro, Don       804-652-9311          donmoro@gmail.com  
 Nowowieski, Adella     804-814-4727        delnow@yahoo.com  
    

Substitutes Available for Special or Non-Sunday Morning Events Only  
 Baird, Robert   703-989-0502     rtbaird11@gmail.com    
Byrd, Andrew         andrewdbyrd@gmail.com  
Hargrove, Elizabeth    804-798-1776 or 804-339-5701      f.hargrovejr@comcast.net  
 Heath, Larry       804-212-9861          lwheath51@gmail.com  
Hellmers, Grant   804-878-4416     grant.hellmers@gmail.com    
Jonkman, Crystal     804-330-9976 (home)        crystal.jonkman@verizon.net  
                                              804-301-9976 (cell)         crjonkman@stmicaelsbonair.org                                                 

804-272-0992 x104 (church)      
Kumro, Joel   716-803-4699     jkumro@saintbenedictparish.org   
Lindsey, Charles      804-370-7374          charleslindsey15@gmail.com  
 Moro, Don       804-652-9311           donmoro@gmail.com    
 Nowowieski, Adella     804-814-4727        delnow@yahoo.com  
 Sachs, David       804-222-2494           Psalm100Pesach@comcast.net  
 Schutt, Ed       804-564-4887          e.schutt@comcast.net       
Tibbetts, Ryan   302-354-2001 (cell)    rtibbetts@stmarysgoochland.org   
Van Ornam, Cheryl     804-814-6677          ago.cheryl@gmail.com  
  

  
MOVING?    
Be sure to notify us of any changes in your mailing or email addresses so that you will continue to receive 
your copy of the “Stoplist” without interruption.   
  
  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

WedQeVda\, AXJXVW 3 
7:00 S.P. 

 

TUio Niche 
 

SXVaQ VLa, Yiolin 
SaUaK GORVVRQ, cello 

TRP MaUVKaOO, foUWeSiano 
 

MXVicianV fUom Whe WUen MaVWeUV  
and Colonial WilliamVbXUg’V GoYeUnoU’V MXVick 

 

MXVic of Mo]aUW, BeeWhoYen, BUpYal, and Ha\dn 

 

GUace CRYeQaQW PUeVb\WeULaQ CKXUcK 
1627 MRQXPeQW AYeQXe ā RLcKPRQd, VLUJLQLa  

804.359.2463 ā ZZZ.JUace-cRYeQaQW.RUJ 
 

WedQeVda\, AXJXVW 17 
7:00 S.P. 

 

The ThiUWeen  
 

ChoUal EnVemble baVed in WaVhingWon, D.C. 
 

WoUkV of Benjamin BUiWWen, CaUoline ShaZ, 
SamXel BaUbeU, and moUe  

WedQeVda\, AXJXVW 10 
7:00 S.P. 

 

CKULVWRSKeU MaUWLQ, oUganiVW 
 

DiUecWoU of MXVic and OUganiVW, GUace CoYenanW PUeVb\WeUian ChXUch 
 

MXVic of WidoU, MendelVVohn, Bach,  
DebXVV\, VieUne, and DXSUp 

AOO PeUIRUPaQceV FUee RI CKaUJe²DRQaWLRQV AcceSWed. 
 

PaUNLQJ aQd         eQWUaQce acceVVLbOe IURP AOOeQ AYeQXe RU LRPbaUd\ SWUeeW. 

 



 

Candlelight Concerts 

& Historic Organ Recitals 

August, 2022 

Candlelight Concerts in Bruton Parish Church 
 
Thursday, August 4 @ 8:00 pm 
Organ Recital  
 Agnes French, Organist from Williamsburg, Virginia 

Thursday, August 11 @ 8:00 pm  
Acoustic Guitar Recital 
 Louis Vangieri, Guitarist from Williamsburg, Virginia 

Thursday, August 18 @ 8:00 pm 
Organ Recital 
 John Lowe, Organist from Holy Trinity Episcopal Church in Gainesville, Florida 
Saturday, August 20 @ 8:00 pm 
Organ Recital  
 Justin Oei, Organist at Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church in Norge, Virginia 

Thursday, August 25 @ 8:00 pm 
Organ Recital  
 Dr. JanEl Will, Organist at Bruton Parish 
 
Saturday, August 27 @ 8:00 pm 
Baroque Violin, Baroque Cello & Harpsichord Recital 
 Sophie Lowe, Violinist, Ryan Lowe, Cellist, & Rebecca Davy, Harpsichordist 
 
 

Historic Organ Recitals in the William & Mary Wren Chapel 

Saturday @ 10:00 am on August 6 – Rebecca Davy 
Saturday @ 10:00 am on August 13 – Norman Elton 
Saturday @ 10:00 am on August 20 – Rebecca Davy 
Saturday @ 10:00 am on August 27 – Sarah Bland 

All Concerts are non-ticketed and open to the public. Freewill offerings are gratefully received. 

_____________________ 

Rebecca Davy, Music Director & Organist; Dr. JanEl Will, Organist 
Contact: bdavy@brutonparish.org or (757) 645-3431      Website:  www.brutonparish.org 

 
 



 
 

BEAUTIFUL CONTINUO ORGAN FOR RENT 
The organ can be delivered to your performance venue two days prior to use. It is tuned the day prior to use and then picked up not later 
than the day after use. Renter is responsible for the safe keeping of the organ while in possession and arranging ready and easy access for 
delivery, tuning and pick up. Mileage for delivery is extra when outside Baltimore City.  
  
C-d"' (51 notes) transposing keyboard  
A - 392, 415, 440, 465 Hz  
8' Gedackt  
4' Flute  
2' Principal  
• Organ is mounted on a stage dolly for easy moving  
• Blower is self contained within the case  
• Volume controlled with opening panels  
• Equal Temperament  
• Unequal Temperament Tuning is available for additional charge  
• Set-up and Tuning included in rental  
• Gentle tone, perfect for chamber and choral music  
• Plugs into standard 110 volt outlet, extension cord included  
  
To schedule an inspection or inquire about dates and rates please contact; David M. Storey, Inc.  
Pipe Organ Builders and Restorers  
Baltimore, Maryland  
410-889-3800 – davidmstoreyinc@gmail.com   
 
 
 



 
 



 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
American Guild of Organists, 

Richmond Chapter 
Ryan Tibbetts, Editor 

PO Box 8644 
Richmond, VA  23226 

 
 

RETURN SERVICE 
REQUESTED 
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